MINUTES OF THE 2019 CONVENTION OF THE RURAL MUNICIPAL ADMINISTRATORS’ ASSOCIATION OF

SASKATCHEWAN

May 13th to May 16th, 2019

By Janet Hollingshead, Executive-Director,
Rural Municipal Administrators Association of Saskatchewan

A total of 318 administrators, spouses and visitors gathered at the Saskatoon Inn and Conference Centre for the 99th Annual Convention of the Rural Municipal Administrators’ Association of Saskatchewan. 

The conference commenced with the annual RMAA Golf Tournament on Monday at the Moon Lake Golf and Country Club and the “Women on the Go” Tour to the Solar Gardens location in the Avalon Shopping Centre.  The golf event was sponsored by the ‘Gang of Three’ - Armtec, ATS Traffic and Finning Canada.  Following a meal for the golfers and Women on the Go participants at the clubhouse, awards and prizes were presented. 

On Monday evening, convention registration was carried out by the capable staff of Saskatchewan Municipal Hail Insurance Association. The evening concluded with a Wine and Cheese reception, Ice Breaker “Bingo” and social evening sponsored by Enbridge and WSP Canada Inc.

At 9:00 am on Tuesday, the convention was opened. Wendy Gowda, President of the Rural Municipal Administrators’ Association of Saskatchewan, called the convention to order. The singing of ‘O Canada’ was led by Glenda Giles, Administrator of the RM of Kindersley No. 290.  The convention was officially opened by Lori McDonald, retired Rural Administrator, RM of Monet No. 257.  Tuesdays’ early morning coffee was sponsored by Saskatoon Inn & Conference Centre.  

At 9:15 am Rodney Schoettler, CEO, Saskatchewan Municipal Hail Insurance Association, spoke to the delegates about the 2018 hail season and changes for the 2019 year.  Rodney also introduced Jill Hewlett as the keynote presentation.  Ms. Hewlett’s address was entitled “Brain Fitness: Change your Brain, Change your Results”.  Once again, our friends at Saskatchewan Municipal Hail Insurance had sponsored the keynote speaker, who was very well received by the delegates.
 
Following the keynote presentation, eighteen new members were inducted into the Association by President Wendy Gowda, Vice President Guy Lagrandeur and Executive-Director Janet Hollingshead


Gordon Craig Baird
Blucher No. 343


Courtney Beaulieu
Invergordon No. 430



Jadon Carnduff
Browning No. 34



Santana Dawson
Big Quill No. 308



Miranda Debusschere
Brock No. 64



Geraldine Fountain
Bjorkdale No. 426



Jessica Green
Lake Johnston No. 102 & Sutton No. 103



Tara Harris
McLeod No. 185



Lynne Hewitt
Moose Mountain No. 63



Cherie Hudon
Bjorkdale No. 426



Loren Koller
Mankota No. 45 & Glen McPherson No. 46



Leanne Mack
Garden River No. 490



Shanese Mielke
Lake of the Rivers No. 72



Cherie Opseth
Birch Hills No. 460



Karen Paz 
Miry Creek No. 229



Jocelyne Toms-Delmaire
Antler No. 61



Patricia Verville
Gravelbourg No. 104



Karen Zaharia
Edenwold No. 158

Following the presentation to new members, four 25 YEAR MEMBERS were recognized and each was presented with a pin denoting their long service to rural local government. Presentations were made by President Wendy Gowda, Vice President Guy Lagrandeur & Executive-Director Janet Hollingshead:



Ryan Domotor


RM of Mervin No. 499



Kim McIvor


RM of Edenwold No. 158



Peggy Tuscherer

RM of Key West No. 70



Tracy Smith


RM of Hudson Bay No. 394


Convention was adjourned for lunch with the blessing by Vice President Guy Lagrandeur followed by a family style meal served by the Saskatoon Inn & Conference Centre staff.  Lunch was sponsored by BHP.  

Following the luncheon, delegates then observed a Moment of Silence in remembrance of members who have passed away during the past year.  Delegates then heard from Mairin Loewen (Deputy Mayor of the City of Saskatoon); Ray Orb (President of SARM); Fraternal Delegates – Cynthia Vizutti, Alberta Rural Municipal Administrators Association; Colleen Sailor, Manitoba Municipal Administrators Association; and Jason Chorneyko, Urban Municipal Administrators Association of Saskatchewan who brought greetings on behalf of their respective organizations. The reply was given by Vice-President Guy Lagrandeur.

Presentations were then made by the Rural Board of Examiners for certificate upgrades by administrators who had achieved their Class ‘A’ or Superior ‘A’ designation during the past year. The RMAA Board of Examiners was represented by Vice-President Guy Lagrandeur, President Wendy Gowda and Board of Examiners Secretary, Jill Palichuk:

CLASS ‘A’ CERTIFICATES:



Daphne Brady

RM of Maryfield No. 91



Nicole Collins

RM of Turtle River No. 469



Krystal Johnston
RM of Langenburg No. 181



Linda Klimm

RM of Wawken No. 93



Kayla Krusky

RM of Saskatchewan Landing No. 167



Angie Peak

RM of St. Peter No. 369



Heather Wawro

RM of Wellington No. 97



Wendy Becenko

RM of Calder No. 261



Beverly Doerksen
RM of Moose Range No. 486


Megan Istace

RM of Francis No. 127



Sandra Krushinski
RM of Lac Pelletier No. 107



Jaimie Paranuik

RM of Elmsthorpe No. 100


At 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday afternoon, Janet Hollingshead provided convention announcements as well as the Executive-Director’s Report.

Motion: Moved by RM #158  Seconded by RM #440

“That the 2018 audited financial statement of the Association as prepared by Dudley & Company of Regina, Saskatchewan, be adopted as presented.” Carried.


Motion: Moved by RM #108  Seconded by RM #440

“That Jay Meyer be appointed Returning Officer for the 2019 RMAA annual elections.” Carried.


Afternoon coffee was sponsored by TAXervice and Brandt Tractor Ltd.


At 2:15 pm RMAA President Wendy Gowda introduced the current Executive Board. Ms. Gowda then made her formal address to the delegates.  After President Gowda’s address, the RMAA Board Members updated the delegates of the various committee work completed in the year since our last convention.

At 3:15 pm Ray Orb, President of SARM addressed the delegates.  Jay Meyer, Executive-Director of SARM; addressed the delegates as well as other SARM staff members. This concluded the Tuesday session.            



Wednesday began with early morning coffee sponsored by Burns & McDonnell.  The delegates attended one of two seminars being held in the morning:  Aimee Smith, Shelly Wessels and Tammy Duncan, representing Occupational Health and Safety presented a seminar entitled “WORKPLACE SAFETY”; and Marcy Johnson, Municipal Advisor, Ministry of Government Relations, presented a seminar entitled “LEGISLATIVE UPDATES and GOVERNMENT WEBSITE HOW TO’s”.  Delegates then switched rooms to attend the second seminar.

During the morning Lifetouch Photography was in the Manitoba Room taking pictures of the membership for the 2020 Yearbook.  The mid-morning coffee was sponsored by Janke Jellicoe LLP and wood environmental & infrastructure solutions.


The convention recessed for lunch with Vice President Guy Lagrandeur giving the blessing.  Lunch was sponsored by Resource Management International Inc. and ENGIE Canada Inc.

At 1:00 pm, Brad Blaisdell, of the Respect Group Inc. gave a presentation about Respect in the Workplace.  Beginning at 2:00 pm, Mark Holfeld, COO, Saskatchewan Municipal Hail Insurance Association, gave an overview of the new SMHI website.  Following the SMHI presentation, Ministry of Government Relations – Finance employees gave a presentation about the SETS website.

Afternoon coffee was sponsored by Agromax Distributors.


Minister of Government Relations, Warren Kaeding addressed the delegates, following his address the trade show booth prizes were drawn for and given to the winners.  This concluded the Wednesday session.

On Wednesday evening, the convention banquet was held. This evening is sponsored by the Saskatchewan Municipal Hail Insurance Association. 

Following the meal, the head table guests were introduced.  Minister Warren Kaeding gave greetings, Dan Dufour gave greetings on behalf of the Lou Jacobs Family, and the Public Service Awards were presented to our retiring members. President Wendy Gowda, Vice President Guy Lagrandeur and Executive-Director Janet Hollingshead presented awards to:


Laurie DuBois

Mayfield No. 406
Maymont


Murray Hanowski
McLeod No. 185
Neudorf



Gwen Johnston

Cymri No. 36
Midale



Robert Laing

Willowdale No. 153
Whitewood



Ron Matsalla

Moose Mountain No. 63
Carlyle


Trent Michelman
Rudy No. 284
Outlook



Tim Schmidt

Three Lakes No. 400
Middle Lake


Cal Shaw

Mount Hope No. 279
Semans


Debra Shaw

Snipe Lake No. 259
Eston



Michael Sherven
Mankota No. 45 &
Mankota





Glen McPherson No. 46



Gail Wolfe

Big Quill No. 308
Wynyard

During the evening delegates also heard from Ray Orb (President of SARM) and Wayne Black, (President of SMHI).  Rodney Schoettler, CEO of SMHI and Wayne Black, President of SMHI presented a number of awards to various administrators in recognition of successful sales of SMHI and AMHI hail insurance products during 2018.

The draw for three door prizes that were sponsored by the Saskatchewan Association of Rural Municipalities completed the evening.


Thursday morning began with early morning coffee sponsored by Altus Geomatics and Prairie Centre Credit Union.  Director Michelle Buechler updated the delegates with the results of the North versus South Food Bank Challenge.  The Saskatoon Food Bank was the winner of the North versus South challenge, with 324 pounds of food from the North and 267 pounds of food from the South, with $320.00 in monetary donations.  

Eric Biehn, Viking Benefits Solutions, gave us an update regarding the Saskatchewan Municipal Retirees Association and their benefits available.  This was followed by fellow administrator, Don McCallum, addressing the delegates about the Municipal PEER Network year in review.  Morning coffee was sponsored by Sask Power and MPE Engineering, Krista Liggett then presented to the group about the Heritage Conservation Branch regarding municipal heritage properties.


Delegates broke into their respective divisional meetings at approximately 10:30 am.  Elections were held in Divisions 2, 4 and 6.



Following the divisional meetings, President Wendy Gowda introduced the new Executive of the R.M.A.A.S. for the year 2019-2020 as follows:


President

Wendy Gowda, LeRoy

Vice-President

Guy Lagrandeur, Rouleau

Immediate Past President 

Tim Leurer, Kelvington

Executive-Director

Janet Hollingshead, Neilburg

Division Directors:                  


Division 1

Sheila Keisig, Balcarres

Division 2

Mike Wirges, Moose Jaw

Division 3

Linda Boser, Swift Current

Division 4

Barry Hvidston, Canora

Division 5

R. Doran Scott, Bradwell

Division 6…………….……
Michelle Buechler, Paynton

Director Ex-Officio

Ray Orb, Cupar

The Resolutions Committee, Linda Boser and Fern Lucas, noted that they had not received any resolutions.

The convention concluded with the Staycation prize draws for: -


Elkridge Package – Holly Odgers, RM of Coalfields No. 4



Manitou Springs Package – Wilma Hrenyk, RM of Ituna Bon Accord No. 246



Saskatoon Inn Hotel Stay – Shawna Bertram, RM of Lone Tree No. 18


The convention was adjourned at 11:30 am.
____________________________________

Wendy Gowda, President


_____________________________________


Janet Hollingshead, Executive-Director
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